
 

 

School Board Meeting Summary – 8th September 2025 

Key highlights from the meeting include: 

• Welcome & Acknowledgement of Country 

The meeting opened with respect paid to the traditional custodians of the land and Elders past and 

present. 

• Board Membership & Roles 

Board membership was reviewed. 

Simon Keen was nominated and accepted as Vice Chair for the remainder of the year. 

• Principal’s Report 

- Faction Names: Updated faction names were presented, themed around WA animals and the four 

elements, with Noongar names included. 

- Compass Platform: Launching on 17th September to manage attendance and behaviour. Parents will 

receive SMS notifications for unexplained absences. 

- Uniform Update: New samples were reviewed. Adjustments will be made to colours of logos and the 

yellow of the school uniform.  All other adjustments were accepted by the Board.  

• Business Plan Updates 

- Cultural Citizenship: Progress on the school’s RAP (Reconciliation Action Plan) was shared. Staff session 

on Acknowledgement of Country to be led by Katja. 

- Attendance: Attendance rates have improved slightly in 2025. BSEM strategies are supporting student 

wellbeing. 

• Financial & P&C Reports 

- Financial report was tabled. 

- P&C meeting scheduled for 9th September. The 2026 Fete is planned for 2nd May 2026. Uniforms and 

school projects were discussed. 

• Future Business 

The Board will review its size and Terms of Reference at the next meeting. 

The Board will review the Code of Conduct. 


